المرازع الرح

COUR INTERNATIONALE
DE JUSTICE
LA HAYE

Le Président

INTERNATIONAL COURT
OF JUSTICE
THE HAGUE

The President

20 March 1970

Dear Mr. Zakria,

العرسير والحية المروم كانه

Please accept my sincere thanks for your kind letter of 13 March conveying your good wishes on my election to the Presidency of the International Court of Justice which I appreciate deeply.

I have received a letter from Mr. M.I. Khan, editor of the Law Collegian, asking me to contribute an article on Islamic View of Public International Law to the college magazine. I much regret, however, that I am unable to comply with the request as the preparation of such an article would require a certain amount of research work and I am, at the moment, in heavy arrears both on my correspondence and on my two current tasks to which I must devote every moment of my spare time. Much as I would wish to oblige Mr. M.I. Khan and yourself, it is not within my power to do so. Kindly convey my profound apologies to Mr. M.I. Khan and accept the same yourself.

Yours sincerely,

3 Meulla Khan

Mr. Mohammad Zakria, B.A., LL.B., House No. 57, Block No. 9, Dastgir Society, Karachi, West Pakistan.